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Buffalo Cursillo 

May 2024 Newsletter 
 

Check out our website at  https://www.buffalocursillo.com/  You will find dates and information on 
Ultreya, Weekends, Reunion mass schedule, Newsletters, Applications, and much more. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
4th Day Dinner: May 18th.  Lets welcome the babe-chicks from the Women’s Weekend 

#233! The 4th Day Dinner is a potluck dinner (bring a dish to share) held at 
St. Vincent DePaul’s Church, 6441 Seneca St, Elma (Spring Brook), NY. 
Doors open at 5:30 and dinner will start at 6:00. 

 
Fall 2024 Weekend:  Men’s Weekend #234 – October 10-13, 2024 
    Women’s Weekend #235 – November 7-10, 2024 (tentative) 
      
Virtual Ultreya:  Bethany Ultreya meets virtually on Zoom the 2nd and 4th Thursday each 

month.  This is ideal for those who cannot get out and those who have 
moved out of town. Contact Lynn Lomanto for the meeting information; 
Lomantolynn@gmail.com  

 
*************         Please see the end of the newsletter for calendar of events        ************** 
 
Lay Coordinator Report: 
 
I have a daily inspirational calendar that usually offers a perky and timely message no matter what the 
occasion.  Today, a couple of days past the conclusion of Women’s Cursillo 233 it says this:   
 

Share the message God gives you.   
This test will become your testimony.  He has taken the intended evil and rewoven it into his 

curriculum.  Why?  So that you can teach others what he has taught you.  Your mess can become 
your message. 

Anyone familiar with the various happenings of the most recent Cursillo weekend can surely say an Amen! 
to that.  We were faced with an impossible situation that threatened to cancel the weekend midway through 
(or at least disrupt it to the point of making it unrecognizable as a Cursillo).  Wastewater was rising in the 
floor drains of the kitchen and bathrooms.  It was Saturday morning. We were advised that a plumber could 
not be contacted until Monday.  We were told that we may not be able to serve meals or use the restrooms.  
Things looked bleak.   
 
The palanca team gathered to pray.  A plumber was contacted by the building manager but when the 
plumber arrived, he said there was no blockage for him to attend to; the problem was that the septic tank 
was full – and the rain was making matters worse.  Fr. Karl was concerned that the situation could impact 
the weekend Masses.  We were running out of options. 
 
The team leaders got together in the afternoon to plan how to proceed if we needed to leave the building.  
The talks would be given, but we would lose mealtimes, one on one discussions, the Saturday evening 
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programs, Las Mananitas, breakfast and lunch on Sunday, etc.  It wouldn’t be ideal but what else could WE 
do?  Nothing.   
 
Seconds later the building manager stepped in to announce that the septic tank had been successfully 
pumped out and, if we could do without taking showers, we would be ok.  What’s the message?  The 
Cursillo weekend is run by the Holy Spirit and only by the Holy Spirit.  The Weekend went ahead as 
planned and was a spectacular success.  Fifteen babe chicks were welcomed into our community, and they 
will have stories to tell for years to come.   Congratulations to the team and new Cursillistas of Women’s 
233! 
 
De Colores, 
 
Terry Johnson  #191 
(716) 908-9055 
twjrex@gmail.com, buffalocursillo@gmail.com 
 
Assistant Lay Coordinator Report: 
 
Buffalo Diocese Best Kept Secret.  

Think about how you felt the Sunday afternoon of your weekend. On fire, exhausted, the world looked 
different, you were in awe of the people you met. What a gift. How selfish not to share it. Hard words? 
Perhaps. But what would be harder, cancelling a weekend? Eliminating the opportunity for someone to go 
home with the light of Christ filling their heart?   
 
Cursillo is the best kept secret in the Diocese of Buffalo, and it shows. We, as Cursillistas, have been given 
a pearl of great price, a gift beyond measure, a new life in Christ. Why do we keep this to ourselves? Why 
do we hide our light?  Too shy? Afraid of rejection? That they’ll say no? 
 
Our Cursillo cross has “Christ is counting on you” engraved on the back. Is it possible to wake up each day 
with that being the first thought that comes to mind. Christ is counting on me to share His Love and Light 
that I found on the weekend with all whom I encounter.  
 
If they say no, ask again later. We heard this past weekend that one of the candidates had been asked 21 
times. If being shy causes you to hesitate, enlist another Cursillista as your teammate. If it’s fear of 
rejection, remember the rejection that Jesus and his Apostles endured. The rejection that changed the world.  
It’s pretty simple actually. Get some Cursillo brochures, ask for help as needed, put on the armor of Christ’s 
love, be humbly bold, be the one who Christ can count on.  
 
Chuck Stephan 
cstephan423@gmail.com 
(716-817-3969) 
 
Spiritual Advisor Report: 
 
I was reading one of my x-ray journals and came across an article titled, “Acts of the Apostles Gets a CT 
Scan.”  It turns out that in 1962 Morgan Library and Museum purchased a manuscript of the Book of the 
Acts of the Apostles.  It was one of the earliest manuscripts ever found!  This would make it likely to be 
more accurate than any scripture manuscript we have.  But its parchment was so old and fragile, that it 
could not even be opened.  They saved it with hopes that technology would one day be available to read it.   
 
It makes you wonder: does it say something that would go against what we already believe about Jesus?  It 
could change everything!  Well, according to this recent article, last year they did develop a way to read the 
pages without even touching them.  They used a Micro CT Scanner and special software at the University 



  
 page 3 of 11 

of Kentucky.  The parchment paper and the ink had different signals and they printed out every page.  So, 
what did it say?  I read quickly since, as you know, we just lived the 233rd Women’s Cursillo Weekend.  
What if all that we know about Jesus has been changed by this new and likely more accurate manuscript? 
 
It turned out that it was nearly word for word the same as the other manuscripts that we have.  There were a 
couple differences in spellings but nothing more! 
 
In the Acts of the Apostles, there are many disagreements among the members of the early Church.  The 
disagreements were usually about physical things like circumcision and how Mosaic Law applied to the 
people.  As humans, back then and now, we spend a lot of time assuring we have every detail sorted out, 
organized, validated, and even CT scanned!  It is important to make sure our data is accurate, but at a 
certain point we know God is calling us to accept the validity of our faith and move on to putting it into 
action! 
 
To accept the unchanging, unquestionable truth of Jesus Christ.  To accept that Judgement Day is now and 
that when we choose to believe and follow Jesus and live his way, we have chosen and judged ourselves 
worthy to enter the Kingdom of Heaven both here on earth and for eternity! 
 
It was so overwhelmingly wonderful that at our Cursillo Weekend at St. Vincent’s, fourteen women were 
transformed as they fully embraced Jesus as their brother and then set out to increase his Kingdom here on 
Earth.  
 
Many thanks to everyone involved for your work and your prayers!  Please pray for our “Babe Chicks” and 
for each other, as we live our lives bringing Christ to all! 
 

Prayer for intercession 
We ask the intercession of Eduardo Bonnin to guide us so that we will be touched with the same Spirit that 
guided him to develop a method to bring us closer to Christ and our neighbor in the Cursillo Movement.  
Help us Lord to a deeper understanding of the true and authentic method of Cursillo and the Foundational 
Charism.  Amen 
 
De Colores! 
 
Peace, 
Deacon Dave Clabeaux  
Buffalo Cursillo Spiritual Advisor 
716-353-3752  
 
Historian Report:  
 
Buffalo Cursillo History May , 2024 #28  

“Cursillo, Ecumenism and Koinonia,” Part II 
 
A Protestant Cursillo Movement “Koinonia” was inspired and developed in Findley, Ohio in 1972 and 
proved to be successful.  Since that time, Koinonia had spread to other areas, including Rochester, N.Y.  
The weekend follows the basic concept of the Cursillo Weekend and follow-up program in the growth in 
Piety, Study and Action. 
 
One of the goals of the 1975 Buffalo Pastoral Plan was to “establish dialogue with members of other 
Christian faiths who share our goal of Christianizing the world”. 
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In May 1975, Dick Guyette (Men’s #23) and his wife, Mary Jane (Women’s #12) invited other Cursillistas 
to form a study group to accomplish this goal.  They were interested in meeting with others who felt that the 
Cursillo Method would be an effective and useful tool for Protestant groups in bringing Christ to their 
environments.  The small study group worked all summer to get Koinonia off the ground.  Many 
Cursillistas indicated that they had Protestant friends and/or relatives who  were interested in a Cursillo-type 
renewal. 
 
A Christian gathering of Cursillo members and prospective Koinonians was planned for August 27th at the 
Ebenezer United Church of Christ in Ebenezer.  It was to be a “Diocesan Reunion” type of service with 
Scripture readings, a witness talk, songs, and a social to follow. 
 
In order to introduce their Protestant friends to the concept of Koinonia, it was recommended to bring them 
to this service.  An Apostolic endeavor also encouraged Cursillistas to go with their Protestant friends to 
invite their Pastors to the evening service and to the Weekend.  Applications for the Koinonia were 
available at the service and through the Guyettes. 
 
The first Koinonia Weekends were held at Bishop Gibbons High School:   Men’s #1 on September 19-21, 
and Women’s #1 on October 3-5, 1975.  Twenty-five men and women consented to represent the Cursillo 
Community by serving on the teams for the first Men’s and Women’s weekends.  Each team followed an 
abbreviated Cursillo schedule for the weekend, which began on Friday evening and ended on Sunday 
afternoon.  The same men and women also committed themselves to Ultreyas and Group Reunions with the 
candidates for several months following the Weekend. 
 
The spiritual power of Palanca and the community presence at the Holy Hour, Las Mananitas and Closing 
were as fruitful for Koinonia as for a Cursillo Weekend.                                                                          
                                                                              
Later, these Christian Brothers and Sister Babe Chicks became Koinonia team members reaching out to 
Candidates in their respective Churches and holding their Weekends there. 
 
This was the beginning of the Koinonia Movement in Western New York that took hold and has continued 
to flourish for years in the Protestant Community. 
 
Information taken from the “Buffalo Cursillo Newsletter” August, 1975 and September, 1975.                                                                    

**Carol is looking for Secretariat Minutes from 2005 to 2008**   
 
Carol Stier (Buffalo Women’s #7)  
Buffalo Cursillo Historian 
(716) 692-1606 
        
Pre-Cursillo Report: 
 
The month of April was a time in which many members of our Cursillo community came together to share 
our love of Jesus and the support of the Buffalo Cursillo movement. 
 
Fr. Matt Nycz, Pastor of St. John the Baptist, Lockport, asked if Cursillo would come, April 13th and 14th, 
on Saturday and Sunday and speak about the Buffalo Cursillo movement in Western New York. 
 
Buffalo Cursillo volunteers opened their hearts to the Central Niagara Catholic Family and spoke at all ten 
masses. The Parish churches were, St. John the Baptist (Lockport), St. Brendon on the Lake (Newfane), 
Immaculate Conception (Ransomville) and All Saints (Lockport). It was received very well by the 
parishioners and priests of this community. I would personally like to thank everyone who participated. 
Communication with Fr. Nycz will continue, and further plans are being discussed to meet with interested 
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parishioners at St. John the Baptist in Lockport. If you are interested in supporting this evangelization 
effort, please contact me. 
 
The Buffalo Women’s Conference was held at St. Joseph Collegiate High School April 27th. It was a 
wonderful meeting for the Catholic women of our diocese.  A vender table was set up with Buffalo Cursillo 
pamphlets and we spoke with many of the women attending the conference. 
 
Our Women’s Weekend #233, April 25th to the 28th, brought fourteen women candidates and an awesome 
team together. The closing mass on Sunday was guided by the Holy Spirit. Fr. Ron Sajdak was an 
inspiration, the music ministry was, as always, spirit filled and the candidates witness’ were a beautiful 
testimony to the team’s love through Jesus Christ. God is good. 
 
I continue to pray for the blessings our Father gives us and my most heartfelt appreciation goes out to 
everyone who participated in the Central Niagara Catholic Community project. 
 
Thank you everyone. 
 
Lynn Lomanto 
PreCursillo Coordinator 
585-409-4123 
 
Cursillo Section: 
 
When God has work to be done, get out of the way!  Women’s Weekend No. 233  
(April 25-28) was not to be stopped.  In spite of a major plumbing problem that shut down the use of toilets 
and showers starting Saturday afternoon of the Weekend, in the school building of St. Vincent de Paul 
Church campus, where the Weekends are held, the program continued.   
 
The only functioning toilets were in the church wing of the building.  With worry from the plumbing 
service that even those toilets would eventually be off limits, a substitute plan for the Weekend program 
quickly needed to be put in motion.  However, God did not need a substitute plan from mortal men and 
women.  No sooner was a substitute plan designed to move the remainder of the Weekend to another day, 
God kicked the gremlins out of the sceptic tank system to allow limited use of a few toilets in the school 
building.  Showering was still prohibited.  The Weekend schedule went forward as originally planned as it 
has for a couple hundred Weekends before this one.  This entire scenario was a Cursillo “first.”   
 
It was miraculous!  If you ever had to call a plumbing service for an emergency situation on a Saturday 
afternoon for a commercial sized building, you know what we mean.  Service crews and trucks are not 
immediately available until a day or two later.  And the sewage problem not only affected the team and 
candidates, but the Palanca Team and Kitchen Crew as well.  In addition, if the program needed to be 
adjusted to another day, this would have affected the Saturday night Serenade, Sunday morning’s Las 
Mananitas and the meals being brought in by the various Ultreyas.  How would word reach the Cursillo 
Community in time to inform them of this adjusted schedule if it was to be implemented? 
 
Team members, Christine Shilen and Loretta Schabel prayed over the plumber who came out to evaluate 
the problem.  And when you, the Community, offered prayers, Masses, Rosaries and sacrifices for the 
Weekend, you had no idea how important they would become. The lesson in all of this is, God’s work 
cannot be overshadowed, and His people need to pray unceasingly because you never know when or where 
the prayers will be applied.  Please add St. Vincent’s Church to your prayer list that the sceptic tank system 
is repaired with minimal expense to its church community. 
 
The candidates were totally accepting of the showering prohibition. This was their palanca - - extreme 
palanca!  Let us now welcome our 14 Babe chicks who as a group experienced together a Cursillo ”first”:  
Julie Winters, Irene Kapatos, Sylvia Zach, Ketty Sheff, Katie Black, Mary Van Splunder, Allison Smerka, 
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Lori Hasey, Kathy Redden, Bridget Anger, Christine Varnum, Marie Bukowski-Hehr, Clare Gavigan and 
Chris Porto .   
 
Keep praying for the Babe Chicks and come meet them at the 4th Day Dinner on Saturday, May 18th.  
Dinner details are in this newsletter.   
 
Ultreya! 
 
Cursillo Section, Co-Coordinators:  
Denise Daniels:  716-823-5453 
Diane Putt: 716-380-0187 
 
Post-Cursillo: 
 
Everyone is invited to the 4th Day Dinner to welcome the babe-chicks from the women’s weekend. There 
are 14 new Cursillista’s in the Buffalo section! Welcome Ladies 😊. As in the past, the 4th Day Dinner is a 
potluck dinner (bring a dish to share) held at St. Vincent DePaul’s Church, 6441 Seneca St, Elma (Spring 
Brook), NY.  May 18th is the date.  Doors open at 5:30 and dinner will start at 6:00. If you’d like to attend 
4:00 mass and help set up before the doors open, that would be appreciated. 
 
It was great to see all of the Buffalo Cursillistas, you, supporting the April Women’s Weekend by attending 
the Team Support Mass, offering personal and written Palanca, working with the Palanca team (behind the 
scenes support), assisting with or making donations towards meals, showing up for the break-in Saturday 
evening, for the Las Mananitas at 6 AM Sunday, and for the closing mass. Approximately 75 people broke-
in Saturday and those who stayed for the holy hour, filled the chapel. There was a good turnout at the 
closing mass too. Seeing all of this, I’d say Buffalo Cursillo is back on track to being a strong Cursillo after 
COVID and the changes ‘recommended’ by National. Many prayers were answered! 
 
There is talk of starting a Lockport Ultreya, so if you can, please offer your time and energy to bring the 
Central Niagara Catholic Family into Cursillo! Cursillistas attended ten masses in the Central Niagara 
Catholic Family of Church to introduce all the parishes to Cursillo on the weekend of April 13-14. I’ve only 
heard good things about how it went and how receptive the parishioners were. Come to School of Leaders 
on May 4th to hear more.  
 
Many Cursillistas attended the witness made by Paul Zucarelli, a National Catholic Speaker and Author in 
April. Paul had nine cardiac arrests and was dead for two hours. Through intercessory prayer of many, Paul 
survived with no brain damage and now lives to testify his witness about Heaven and Christ’s deep love for 
us. A number of Cursillistas raved about Paul’s witness so I went to hear him too. They had it right, Paul’s 
story was eye opening and demonstrated his love, faith and trust in Christ. It was very moving and made me 
reflect on my life and the strength of my love, faith and trust in God. I credit the Cursillo method for even 
allowing me to reflect at the depth I did. Which part of the Cursillo tripod was attending Paul’s witness? 
piety – yes, study – check, action – yep, …hat trick! 
 
Our term leading the Post-Cursillo Section will conclude at the end of the year. Please consider supporting 
the Buffalo Cursillo Movement by getting involved with the leadership committee, also called the 
Secretariat. The Post-Cursillo Section is responsible for organizing the 4th Day Dinners, Reunion Masses, 
and assisting the Ultreya leaders as they may need it. If you are interested or would like to learn more, 
please ask us. We are very open to recommendations too. It can be someone, a team, or a couple who may 
fit the role, please let us know and we can reach out. Our contact information follows.  
   

Make a friend. Be a friend. Bring a friend. 
 
Your Post Cursillo Coordinators, 
Kate Emery – 716-598-5073, emeryinbuffalo@roadrunner.com 
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Mike Emery – 716-207-2834, memery289@gmail.com 
 
School of Leaders:  
 
Our May School of leaders closes out the schedule until September, when I expect we will embark on many 
interesting studies.  We had, in my view, an outstanding fall/spring school.  Attendance was exceptional and 
what can I say about the talks except WOW!.    
 
It has been suggested that we find a way to record the talks and in hindsight I really wish we had been doing 
this right along.  I will be looking for a way to accomplish this for the fall schools.   If you have a particular 
topic of interest that you’d like us to cover in one of our upcoming schools, don’t hesitate to contact 
me.  I’m always on the lookout for topics and speakers.   
 
Finally, I just want to put my two cents in about what I witnessed during this past Women’s Weekend 
#233.  “Amazing Grace” are the best two words I can think to describe what I saw.  I’m so glad to be a part 
of this community.  Thank-you to everyone who contributes and participates and makes Buffalo Cursillo a 
very special something to be a part of. 
 
Marty Ruhland 
School of Leaders Facilitator 
Call/Text: 716-481-0662 
Email: rdservices@roadrunner.com 
 
Treasurer: 
 
Ed Hackett, Weekend 189 
Call/Text: 716-863-9851 
Email: ehbanker@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary: 
 
Mary Bitka 
Call/Text: 716-984-0664 
Email: marybitka@gmail.com 
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Prayer Request:  
 
Entered into their 5th Day: 
 

Sr. Joan Wagner, SSJ (Women’s #8) – entered 5th day on 4/12/24 
Wesley Borysewicz (Men’s #185) – entered 5th day on 04/25/2024 
John Cinquino (Men’s #22) – entered 5th day on 04/29/2024 

 
If you learn of a recently deceased Cursillista please notify Carol Stier at (71) 692-1606. 
 
Notify Marty Ruhland (716-481-0662), rdservices@roadrunner.com ) for any names to add or remove from 
the prayer list.  
 
 

Bill Gross Jean Claire Buchbinder Cathy Agugliaro 
Lois Weber Chelsea Ellis Tim Hiedle 
Lorrie Rakoczynski Laura and Angelo Ciavarella Kathy O’Keefe 
Jerry Frisicaro Marie Gannon Denise Bressette 
Dcn Gary Terrana Mike Ryan Diane Coughlin 
Arthur Ruhland Timothy McCann Gary Banas 
Bob Yager Joan Roberts John Agugliaro 
Cole Koons  Mary Flannagan Marcia Moretti 
Karen Trimper and Family Bill Hiedle Cheryl Besant 
Cathy Derrick Corinne Giermek Bobby Lovenetti 
Mary Mercurio Dcn Joe Barr Linda Orszulak 
Fr. Joe Badding Patrick Johnson Elie Wieleba 
Pam Hornung Jim Youngers  
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Upcoming Cursillo Dates 

 Reunion Masses 
4th Day Dinner:  May 18th, Doors Open at 
5:30pm with dinner at 6:00pm.  Potluck 
(bring a dish to share) 
 
SAVE THE DATE - Cursillo Summer Picnic & 
Mass on August 4, 2024. The picnic and mass 
will be sponsored by the Southtowns Ultreya 
and hosted be Dawn and Mike Quinn in 
Lackawanna. (Thank you Dawn and Mike!) 
 
Details will be provided in the next newsletter 
but save the date! 

May 18, 2024 – before the 4th Day Dinner some 
people attend the 4:00 mass at St. Vincent 
DePaul’s in Elma. 

June 14, 2024 - St. Cecilia – Sheldon, with 
Pueblo de Paz Ultreya hosting 

July – no reunion mass, enjoy the summer 

August 4, 2024 – Cursillo Summer Picnic & 
Mass hosted by Southtowns Ultreya at Dawn 
and Mike Quinn’s in Lackawanna 

 

Men’s Weekend #234 
October 10-13, 2024 

Women's Weekend #235 
November 7-10, 2024 (tentative) 

Date TBD - Support Mass for Men’s Team  
10/9 - Set-up Men’s Weekend @ 5:30 pm, 
10/10 – Registration from 7:00 pm – 7:30 pm, 
    Sponsors & community prayer service at 8 
pm. 
10/12 – Break-in, arrive at a time TBD 
10/13 – Las Mananitas – 6 am (Men only) 
    - 3 pm Closura with community mass 
Date TBD – 4th Day Dinner; Potluck  
     @ St. Vincent's, doors open at 5:30 pm. 
Dinner at 6:00 pm - Entire Community 
Welcome 

Date TBD - Support Mass for Women’s Team  
11/6 - Set-up for Weekend @ 5:30 pm, 
11/7 – Registration from 7:00 pm – 7:30 pm, 
    Sponsors & community prayer service at 8 
pm. 
11/9 – Break-in, arrive at a time TBD 
11/10 – Las Mananitas – 6 am (Women only) 
    - 3 pm Closura with community mass 
Date TBD – 4th Day Dinner; Potluck  
     @ St. Vincent's, doors open at 5:30 pm. 
Dinner at 6:00 pm, Entire Community Welcome 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR STUDY 

School of Leaders (Workshop) Buffalo Magnificat Woman’s Breakfast 

Topic: Insights of Confession 
Speaker: Del Leaderstorf 
Date: May 4, 2024 
Time: 10:30 am – 12 noon(ish) 
Location: Church of the Annunciation school, 
     7580 Clinton St., Elma 
Organizer: Marty Ruhland (716)481-0662 
Details: Debrief on the outreach conducted to 
the Central Niagara Catholic parish 
community. See the School of Leaders article 

Topic: From the Depths of Despair to the Joy 
of Jesus. 
Speaker: Karen Trimper (a Buffalo Cursillista) 
Hosted by: Gentle Woman, Mother of Mercy 
Chapter 
When: Saturday, June 8, 2024 
How: Pre-Registration is Necessary 
Where: (New Location) Joseph’s Country 
Manor, 
      275 Columbia Avenue, Depew, NY 
More information: call 716-683-2290 or visit 
the website –  
https://magnificat-ministry.net/chapters/ny-
buffalo/ 
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Buffalo Cursillo Ultreya Schedule 
 

Ultreya 
 

Date Time Location Contacts 

Bethany 
Cheektowaga & 
surrounding area 

5/14/24 
2nd Tuesday 

7:00 PM 
Zoom 

Contact Lynn to be added 
to the email list 

 

Lynn Lomanto 
lomantolynn@gmail.com 

585-409-4123 
 

Come to the 
Well 

Clarence area 

5/21/24 
3rd Tuesday 7:00 PM Member House 

Contact Chris for location 

 

Jack & Christine Thomann 
716-583-2324 (Chris – m) 
716-583-2320 (Jack – m) 
cmtpsalm139@gmail.com 

 

Full of Grace 
Elma area 

5/29/24 
Last Wednesday 
January - June 
Sept. – October 

7:00 PM Member House 
Contact Marty for location 

 

Marty Ruhland 
rdservices@roadrunner.com 

716-481-0662 (m) 
 

Pueblo de Paz 
Warsaw area 

5/25/24 
Last Sunday 7:00 PM St. Michael’s Church 

171 N. Main St, Warsaw 

 

Liz Wascak 
585-237-5155 

ewascak@yahoo.com 
 

Rainbow 
Vineyard 

Northtowns area 

5/14/24 
2nd Tuesday 

 

5/28/24 
4th Tuesday 

7:00 PM 

St. Jude the Apostle 
Parish 

800 Niagara Falls Blvd 
North Tonawanda 

 

Carolyn McNamara 
716-694-5949 

 
Carolyn Ruhland 

716-912-2890 
caruhl73@verizon.net 

 

Southtowns 
Southtowns area 

5/2/24 
1st Thursday 

 

5/16/24 
3rd Thursday 

7:00 PM 
Member House 

Contact Mary Ann for 
location 

 

St. Andrew’s Permanent Group 
Mary Ann DeMaria 

716-512-4765 
mdemaria@roadrunner.com 

 

Spirit of the 
City 

City of Buffalo 

No Meeting 
(inactive) 
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May 2024 Palanca Requests 

Start 
Date 

End 
Date 

Event Location 

  2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Men’s Cursillo Los Angeles, CA 
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Women's 152 Fargo, ND  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Women's Cursillo San Jose, CA  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Women's 605 Tucson, AZ  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Women's 682 Galveston-Houston, TX  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Women's 81 (English) Jefferson City, MO  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Men's 143 (English) Joliet, IL  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Men's Cursillo (English) Antigonish, Canada  
 2024-05-02 2024-05-05 Women's 180 (Spanish) Oruro, Bolivia  
 2024-05-09 2024-05-12 Men's 33 (Spanish) Cochabamba, Bolivia  
 2024-05-09 2024-05-12 Women's 116 (Hungary)(English) Budapest, Hungary  
 2024-05-09 2024-05-12 Men's 18 (Spanish) Lafayette, Indiana  
 2024-05-16 2024-05-19 Women's 24 (Spanish) Washington, DC  
 2024-05-16 2024-05-19 Men's 963 (English) Phoenix, AR  
 2024-05-16 2024-05-19 Men's 709 (Vietnamese) Orange, CA  
 2024-05-16 2024-05-19 Women's 277 (English) Kansas City-St Joseph, MO  
 2024-05-16 2024-05-20 Women's 380 (Spanish) New York, NY  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Men's 155 (Spanish) San José, CA  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Men's 90 (English) Worcester, MA  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Women's 3 (Spanish) Richmond, VA  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Mens 75 (English) Miramichi , Saint john NB  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Men's 176 (Spanish) Hartford, CT  
 2024-05-24 2024-05-26 Men's 87 (Portuguese)(English) Santa Maria, RS  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Women's 710 (Vietnamese) Orange, CA  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Men's 225 (Spanish) Fresno, CA  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Men's 176 (Spanish) Hartford, CT  
 2024-05-23 2024-05-26 Women's 18 (Spanish) Lafayette, Indiana  
 2024-05-24 2024-05-27 Men’s 69 (Spanish) Tulsa Ok  
 2024-05-24 2024-05-27 Women's 45 (English) Agana, Guam  

 

 


